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Known for its aerodynamic, futuristic body design and innovative technology, the DS set new
standards in ride quality , handling , and braking [3] â€” the latter as the first mass production
car equipped with disc brakes. Contemporary journalists said the DS pushed the envelope in
the ride vs. To a France still deep in reconstruction after the devastation of World War II, and
also building its identity in the post-colonial world, the DS was a symbol of French ingenuity. It
also posited the nation's relevance in the Space Age , during the global race for technology of
the Cold War. This suspension allowed the DS to travel quickly on the poor road surfaces
common in France. In addition, the vehicle had power steering and a semi- automatic
transmission the transmission required no clutch pedal, but gears still had to be shifted by
hand , [21] though the shift lever controlled a powered hydraulic shift mechanism in place of a
mechanical linkage, and a fibreglass roof which lowered the centre of gravity and so reduced
weight transfer. Inboard front brakes as well as independent suspension reduced unsprung
weight. Different front and rear track widths reduced the unequal tyre loading, which is well
known to promote understeer , typical of front-engined and front-wheel drive cars. As with all
French cars, the DS design was affected by the tax horsepower system, which effectively
encouraged smaller engines. Unlike the Traction Avant predecessor, there was no top-of-range
model with a powerful six-cylinder engine. The DS and its sibling, the ID, used a punning name.
The DS was successful in motorsports like rallying , where sustained speeds on poor surfaces
are paramount, and won the Monte Carlo Rally in The DS was still competitive in the grueling
London-Sahara-Munich World Cup Rally , where it won over 70 other cars, only 5 of which even
completed the entire event. In conventional cars, hydraulics are only used in brakes and power
steering. In the DS they were also used for the suspension, clutch, and transmission. The
cheaper ID19 did have manual steering and a simplified power braking system. An
engine-driven pump pressurizes the closed system to At a time when few passenger vehicles
had independent suspension on all wheels, the application of the hydraulic system to the car's
suspension system to provide a self-levelling system was an innovative move. This suspension
allowed the car to achieve sharp handling combined with very high ride quality , frequently
compared to a " magic carpet ". No clean sheet new models were introduced from to The DS
was a large, expensive [32] executive car and a downward brand extension was attempted, but
without result. Michelin was getting a powerful advertisement for the capabilities of the radial
tire Michelin had invented, when such experimentation was successful. New models based on
the small, utilitarian 2CV economy car were introduced, such as the Ami. It was also designed
by Flaminio Bertoni and aimed to combine Three-box styling with the chassis of the 2CV. The
Ami was very successful in France, but less so on export markets. Many found the styling
controversial, and the car noisy and underpowered. All these 2 cylinder models were very small,
so there remained a wide market gap to the DS range all through the s. The DS maintained sales
and remained competitive throughout its production run. Its peak production year was Certain
design elements like the somewhat narrow cabin, column-mounted gearstick , and separate
fenders began to seem a little old-fashioned in the s. The front disc brakes were the same
design. Axles, wheel bearings, steering knuckles, and hydraulic components were either DS
parts or modified DS parts. Only fitted with a costly, exotic Maserati engine, the SM was faster
and much more expensive than the DS. The SM was not designed to be a practical 4-door
saloon suitable as a large family car , the key market for vehicles of this type in Europe. The DS
maintained its size and shape, with easily removable, unstressed body panels, but design
changes occurred. During the year production, improvements were made on an ongoing basis.
The ID shared the DS's body but was less powerful and luxurious. In September , the DS was
restyled with a more aerodynamically efficient nose, better ventilation, and other improvements.
It retained the open two headlamp appearance, but was available with an optional set of driving
lights mounted on the front fenders. All models in the range changed nose design at the same
time, including the ID and station wagon models. This version had a more streamlined
headlamp design. This design had four headlights under a smooth glass canopy and the inner
set swivelled with the steering wheel. This allowed the driver to see "around" turns, especially
valuable on twisting roads driven at high speed at night. The directional headlamps were linked
to the wheels by cable. The outboard low-beam headlamps are self-leveling in response to
pitching caused by acceleration and braking. However, this feature was not allowed in the US at
the time see World Forum for Harmonization of Vehicle Regulations , so a version with four
exposed headlights that did not swivel was manufactured for the US market. With every
"inhalation" of fresh moisture- and dust- laden air, the fluid absorbed more water. This fluid was
much less harsh on the system. LHM required completely different materials for the seals. All
models, including the station wagon and ID, were upgraded at the same time. Until UK cars were
assembled at the manufacturer's Slough premises, to the west of London, using a combination
of French-made knock down kits and locally sourced components, some of them machined on

site. An intermediate model between the DS and the ID, called the DW , was introduced on the
UK market in with a manual transmission and simpler foot-operated clutch while retaining the
DS power unit, power steering and power braking; outside of the UK this model was known as
the DS19M. The Slough factory closed on 18 February and thereafter cars for the British market
were imported fully assembled from the company's French plant. These were all right hand
drive cars. The DS was built and sold in South Africa from to The DS was sold in Japan, but the
models were built in France and left hand drive. From to , a young Frenchman named Manuel
Boileau traveled around the world in a DS ambulance. While traveling through Laos , he located
the forlorn DS Prestige belonging to Sisavang Vatthana , the last King of the Kingdom of Laos ,
which is now preserved and restored by specialists in Bangkok. The DS was sold in North
America from to Despite its popularity in Europe and regard for its design from the American
motoring press, [12] it did not sell well in the United States, and little better in Canada. While
promoted as a luxury car, it did not have the basic features that American buyers expected to
find on such a vehicle, such as an automatic transmission , air conditioning , power windows ,
or a powerful engine. Further harming the DS' prospects on the other side of the Atlantic was an
inadequate supply of parts for the vehicle. As a result of the insufficient supply of replacement
parts, an inability to compete with bigger and more luxurious cars sold for the same price, and
simply having not been designed for the North American market, sales for the DS were
mediocre on the North American market, ultimately reaching a total of 38, US regulations at the
time also banned one of the car's more advanced features: its composite headlamps with
aerodynamic covered lenses. Based on legislation that dated from , all automobiles sold in the
U. Even the aerodynamic headlight covers, featured on other cars such as the Jaguar E-Type
were illegal and had to be removed. It was not until Ford Motor Company lobbied to have
composite headlamps allowed that the sealed-beam headlamp requirements were finally
rescinded in However, the European lamps were legal in Canada, including the directional
headlamps. The hydraulic fluid change in also fell afoul of American regulations. NHTSA follows
the precautionary principle , also used by the Food and Drug Administration , where new
innovations are prohibited until their developers can prove them safe to the regulators. Brake
fluid as well as LHV and LHS is hygroscopic and miscible, readily absorbing and mixing with
moisture, the idea being that within a closed hydraulic circuit these properties will ensure
pockets of non-soluble water will not form and cause corrosion of the system from within. The
design of the DS's hydraulic system used much more fluid and allowed much more moist air
into the system than a simple hydraulic braking circuit, so the fluid's hygroscopic properties
were not preventing corrosion as intended. Brake fluid also did not provide the viscosity and
lubricity suited for used in the suspension, clutch and gear change mechanism. Mineral-based
LHM fluid was designed to remedy these issues but Citroen was obligated to demonstrate the
new fluid was safe for automotive use before it could be installed in American-market cars. This
included comfort features such as better noise insulation, a more luxurious and optional leather
upholstery, and external trim embellishments. From , the Pallas model received a driver's seat
with height adjustment. A station wagon version was introduced in It had a steel roof to support
the standard roof rack. The standard Break had two side-facing seats in the main load area at
the back. A 'Commerciale' version was also available for a time. The Safari saw use as a camera
car, notably by the BBC. A convertible was offered from until It was an expensive car and only 1,
were sold. This was draped in a streamlined, low slung, aluminum body. The motion of the
wheels translated to a motion of the piston, which acted on the oil in the nitrogen cushion and
provided the spring effect. The damper valve took place of the shock absorber in conventional
suspensions. The hydraulic cylinder was fed with hydraulic fluid from the main pressure
reservoir via a height corrector , a valve controlled by the mid-position of the anti-roll bar
connected to the axle. If the suspension was too low, the height corrector introduced
high-pressure fluid; if it was too high, it released fluid back to the fluid reservoir. In this manner,
a constant ride height was maintained. A control in the cabin allowed the driver to select one of
five heights : normal riding height, two slightly higher-riding heights for poor terrain, and two
extreme positions for changing wheels. The correct term, oleopneumatic oil-air , has never
gained widespread use. Hydropneumatic water-air continues to be preferred overwhelmingly.
The DS did not have a jack for lifting the car off the ground. Instead, the hydraulic system
enabled wheel changes with the aid of a simple adjustable stand. To change a flat tyre, one
would adjust the suspension to its topmost setting, insert the stand into a special peg near the
flat tyre, then readjust the suspension to its lowermost setting. The flat tyre would then retract
upwards and hover above the ground, ready to be changed. The DS system, while impressive to
use, sometimes dropped the car quite suddenly, especially if the stand was not placed precisely
or the ground was soft or unlevel. These accumulators were very similar in construction to the
suspension spheres. One was dedicated to the front brakes , and the other ran the other

hydraulic systems. On the simpler ID models, the front brakes operated from the main
accumulator. Thus in case of a hydraulic failure, the first indication would be that the steering
became heavy, followed by the gearbox not working; only later would the brakes fail. Two
different hydraulic pumps were used. The ID19, with its simpler hydraulic system, had a
single-cylinder pump driven by an eccentric on the camshaft. The DS was initially offered only
with the Hydraulique four-speed semi-automatic B. This was a four-speed gearbox and clutch,
operated by a hydraulic controller. To change gears, the driver flicked a lever behind the
steering wheel to the next position and eased-up on the accelerator pedal. The hydraulic
controller disengaged the clutch , disengaged the previous gear, then engaged the nominated
gear, and re-engaged the clutch. The speed of engagement of the clutch was controlled
automatically, responding to hydraulic sensing of engine rpm and the position of the butterfly
valve in the carburetor i. When the brake was pressed, the engine idle speed dropped to an rpm
below the clutch engagement speed, thus preventing friction while stopped in gear at traffic
lights. When the brake was released, the idle speed increased to the clutch dragging speed. The
car would then creep forward much like automatic transmission cars. This drop-in idle throttle
position also caused the car to have more engine drag when the brakes were applied even
before the car slowed to the idle speed in gear, preventing the engine from pulling against the
brakes. In the event of loss of hydraulic pressure following a loss of system fluid , the clutch
would disengage, to prevent driving, while brake pressure reserves would allow safe braking to
a standstill. Unlike an automatic transmission, there is no Park position on the transmission
where the wheels are locked. In addition, the hydraulic clutch would disengage with the engine
stopped, so the car could not be left in gear when parked. The only way to prevent the car from
rolling for example, if parked on a slope is to use the parking brake. The later and simpler ID19
had the same gearbox and clutch, manually operated. This configuration was offered as a
cheaper option for the DS in The mechanical aspects of the gearbox and clutch were completely
conventional and the same elements were used in the ID The DS was originally designed around
an air-cooled flat-six based on the design of the 2-cylinder engine of the 2CV, similar to the
motor in the Porsche Technical and monetary problems forced this idea to be scrapped. Thus,
for such a modern car, the engine of the original DS 19 was also old-fashioned. Like the
Traction Avant, the DS had the gearbox mounted in front of the engine, with the differential in
between. Thus some consider the DS to be a mid engine front-wheel drive car. The DS and ID
engines evolved throughout their year production run. The car was underpowered and faced
constant mechanical changes to boost the performance of the four-cylinder engine. The DS 21
was also introduced for model year Power of the carbureted version also increased slightly at
the same time, owing to the employment of larger inlet valves. IDs and their variants went
through a similar evolution, generally lagging the DS by about one year. The top of the range ID
model, The DSuper5 DP gained the DS21 engine the only model that this engine was retained in
for the model year and it was mated to a five-speed gearbox. The plan was to ambush the
motorcade with machine guns, disable the vehicles, and then close in for the kill. Afterward, De
Gaulle vowed never to ride in any other make of car. The DS's place in French society was
demonstrated in Paris on 9 October with a celebration of the 50th anniversary of its launch. In ,
Groupe PSA created a new brand - DS Automobiles , intended as high quality, high specification
variations on existing models, with differing mechanics and bodywork. These have created their
own niches, with the DS4 being a mix of a crossover and a coupe and the DS5 mixing a coupe
and an estate. Many feature hybrid-diesel engines to maximise efficiency. From Wikipedia, the
free encyclopedia. This article is about the original car model. Motor vehicle. Cadillac much
larger than DS externally. The Reactor. Eartha Kitt as Catwoman behind the wheel of The
Reactor. Note the "mushroom" brake pedal. The pedal on the left is the parking brake. Henri
Chapron 's Lorraine model at Paris meeting. How Stuff Works. Retrieved 18 July Retrieved 6
September Hemmings Motor News. Archived from the original on 8 September Retrieved 9 July
Archived from the original on 21 August Bloomberg News. Retrieved 7 May Retrieved 28
November Retrieved 1 September November Retrieved 22 July Archived from the original on 16
August The Globe and Mail. Archived from the original on 23 September No bumping, jerking,
dragging, lurching. Dorchester: Veloce. The Ultimate Classic Car Book. DK Publishing. Tajan, 4
February , p. Automobile Magazine. Retrieved 29 July Archived from the original on 29
November Retrieved 23 November The Examiner. Vintage Kraft. Retrieved 26 October Boitier
Rouge. Retrieved 25 September July Retrieved 15 March Retrieved 31 March The Essential
Buyer's Guide. Veloce Publishing. Motor Sport Magazine. Retrieved 30 April Retrieved 16 June
International Executive. Archived from the original on 4 January Engine, Dimensions and
Mechanical details. The Seattle Times. Retrieved 17 July Gordon 21 August The Wall Street
Journal. Retrieved 22 August The Beaulieu Encyclopedia of the Automobile. London: Stationery
Office. Bay View Books. Le Nuancier DS in French. American Film Institute. BAMF Style. Daily

News New York. Retrieved 18 October The New York Times. Desert Sun. Archived from the
original on 17 April Retrieved 20 October BBC News. A marque of Stellantis. Grand C4
SpaceTourer. Berlingo Jumper Jumpy SpaceTourer. Hidden categories: CS1 French-language
sources fr CS1 errors: missing periodical Webarchive template wayback links Articles with
short description Short description is different from Wikidata Use dmy dates from June All
articles with unsourced statements Articles with unsourced statements from July Commons
category link is on Wikidata. Namespaces Article Talk. Views Read Edit View history. Help Learn
to edit Community portal Recent changes Upload file. Download as PDF Printable version.
Wikimedia Commons. Executive car E. MF layout. Economy car. Small family car. Large family
car. Executive car. Grand tourer. Type H. They earned a reputation for their build quality,
revolutionary engineering, and innovation. The Citroen Traction Avant of the mids pioneered
mass production, unitary body construction with no separate chassis, front-wheel drive, and a
four-wheel independent suspension setup. The car's popularity was immediate with over 80,
cars being ordered before the show came to an end. They had a cc engine with a 3 bearing
crankshaft, hydraulic brake system, and a high-pressure oil-filled self-leveling suspension. They
were aerodynamically efficient with a low-drag body and a front-engine, front-wheel-drive setup.
They were also the first production car equipped with disc brakes. The DS would be a
competitive and popular vehicle during its production lifespan, with its peak production year
being It was built from through with a total of 1,, examples being built worldwide. It was sold in
North America from to , however, it didn't experience the same popularity in the United States
as it did in France. Sales were slightly better in Canada. Slower sales in the U. Another
drawback was the price and the lack of supplies and parts for the vehicle in the U.
Approximately 38, units were sold in the North American market during the years it was offered.
The hydropneumatic suspension was developed in Citroen's Paul Mages. It included an
automatic leveling and variable ground clearance system that allowed the DS to travel quickly
on multiple road surfaces and in various road conditions. The Citroen DS was also equipped
with power steering, inboard front brakes, and a semi-automatic transmission which required
no clutch pedal, although the gears still had to be shifted by hand. The shift lever controlled a
powered hydraulic shift mechanism. The roof was made of fiberglass. French cars were affected
by the tax horsepower system, which effectively kept the engines rather small. Despite this, the
DS was rather successful in motorsports. Their reliability and ability to traverse poor road
surfaces helped them win the Monte Carlo Rally in Just 5 vehicles were able to finish the event.
The DS19 would continue to be built in its original guise until The four-door saloon was the
work of Italian industrial designer and sculptor Flaminio Bertoni and French aeronautical
engineer Andre Lefebvre. In , a new convertible model was introduced called the 'Cabriolet de
Serie', more commonly known as 'Cabriolet d'Usine'. Its coachwork was the work of Henri
Chapron for the Citroen dealer network. Mostly due to their expensive price tag, just 1,
examples were sold. They received the same engine and chassis arrangement as the saloon but
required a special frame that was reinforced with side-members and a stronger rear suspension
setup. Chapron also built the two-door Concorde Coupe with just 38 of these cars eventually
being built. The Citroen Company offered its own high-end models, such as the Pallas and the
Prestige. In , a station wagon version was introduced. It had a steel roof allowing a roof rack to
be installed. The standard Break as it was known in France had two side-facing seats in the
cargo area at the back. The Familiales had a rear seat positioned farther back in the cabin, with
three folding seats between the front and rear squabs. The DS Pallas, named after the Greek
goddess, was introduced in as a luxury upgrade. It was given optional leather upholstery,
additional trim, and better noise insulation. Hector Bossaert offered a coupe version on a
shortened DS chassis from through The front design remained unchanged but the back was
given notchback styling. The DS 21 was built between and , before being superseded in by the
DS The DS 21 was powered by an enlarged cc horsepower engine. The Citroen factory offered a
variety of body options for the DS 21, including a 2-door convertible, an estate car called the
Safari, the luxury 'Pallas' model, and a 4-door saloon. Henri Chapron also offered his own
versions using the DS The Citroen DS21 Pallas is a one family car since new. The DS is an
abbreviation of desses or goddess, and Pallas is named after a Greek goddess. Manufactured
for 20 years from , Citroen produced nearly 1. The car has self-leveling hydr Suggested vehicles
Specification comparison Related news. Additional Profiles. Concepts by Citroen Similar
Automakers. Alfa Romeo. Citroen: Similar Automakers Citroen Models. Engine Specs.
Dimension Specs. Lower Priced Cars. Higher Priced Cars. Similar Priced Cars. Oxnard,
California The Mercedes Benz S Class: automobile comfort of the highest standard S Class the
epitome of automobile comfort Every generation of vehicles provides ground-breaking
solutions to the expectations of customers with regard to comfort The history of the Mercedes
Benz S Class shows that automobile comfort is far more Twin triumph for Mercedes-Benz in the

Auto Trophy Classic Mercedes-Benz comes out top in the luxury class category The series
T-Model estate victorious in the mid-range class More than 23, readers of specialist magazine
Auto Zeitung Classic Cars took part in the vote Two models from the C3 C5 DS. DS3 DS5 M
Nemo SM Traction Avant. All rights reserved. The material may not be published, broadcast,
rewritten, or redistributed. Vehicle information, history, And specifications from concept to
production. The 2CV celebrates the 20th anniversary of its production. The ID models gained
new names. The millionth DS was produced this year. It also marks the fiftieth anniversary of
the brand. Front end is changed and controversial rear window is replaced by 'fast-back' style
one. The body is 12 cm longer than before. In September two new versions: the estate and the
van joined the family. The power output of the Dyane 6 engine was increased to 33 b. In
September a six window body was introduced. The most interesting novelty this year however
is the M powered by the rotary Wankel engine. Some examples are planned. Since , the
company has been cooperating with NSU in the construction of the Wankel engine. Last year,
an agreement was signed with Maserati and Fiat. On 7 October a millionth DS left the factory.
AZL 6, F. For the 2CV has better seats with trims enveloping more the tubular frames. Dyane
wb: mm B2 cyl. Having been launched in October , the Dyane had very hectic start. Initially the
car was powered by the old cc 2CV engine and highly criticized for lack of performance. In
January it received optional cc unit from the Ami Then, to everyone's surprise, in March, Citroen
endowed it with modernised cc engine. This unit wasn't just bored-out, but completely
redesigned, giving 26 instead of 21 hp. This created a paradox, where both engines were
offering almost the same performance. Soon the larger underwent the same improvements, and
found its way under the bonnet of the Ami-6, giving 35 hp, and into the Dyane, with 33 hp. Does
that justify the price difference between the 2CV and Dyane? Well, the owners of the Dyane
don't have to be afraid of lorries overtaking then on slightest incline. As before, this model is
offered as Luxe and Confort, the latter having better interior trim and distinguishable from the
outside by its hubcaps. Berline Confort at Paris Motor Show. Berline Luxe at Paris Motor Show.
Ami 6 wb: cm B2 cyl. The saloon retired in March, the estate continued until late summer. They
has been replaced with the Ami Ami 6 brochure. F - new in October. Plastic or canvas roof are
available as an option and F. In October a two-seater classed as a commercial vehicle, allowing
users to claim back VAT. DS and ID models '69 wb: mm 4 cyl. For the model range has been
changed again. The ID 19 has 91 instead of 84 hp. In addition there is a new ID 20 with hp, which
is also used in all estates. The same engine powers the DS All ID's has now all-black dash with
switches moved closer towards steering wheel and more comfortable seats. Similar changes
appears on the DS. D Series models '70 wb: mm 4 cyl. The DSuper takes over from the ID 20
without any significant change. It is the first French production car with such equipment. Ami 8
wb: cm B2 cyl. Confort 8, F - new model in October break 3-door price in Oct. Service 8, F - new
model in October. The front resembles the old model, but the bonnet is much flatter and a neatly
designed grille replaced the chaotic conglomeration of bars and tubes. The most unliked
reverse-tilt rear window is replaced by fashionable hatchback. Shame it is not have a full size
rear gate. The suspension is the same as before with an addition of stabilizer bar to combat the
excessive inclination when cornering. The dashboard is completely new, driving position is
much improved thanks to more inclined steering column and soundproofing in much better.
The rear seat is moved back by 15 cm giving more legroom for passengers. Bench front seat in
the Comfort, individual reclining seats in the Club trim. In October the estate and the van were
launched. Comparing to the Ami-6 it has the tailgate descending to the level loading floor. Front
disc brakes in all versions for Ami-8 at Geneva Motor Show in March. Ami-8 berline. Ami 8. Ami
8 break at press release. Ami 8 Service at Paris Motor Show. At the end of six M coupes left
Heuliez workshop. Based on the Ami 8 platform the car has not only the rotary engine, but also
features, for the first time in such a small car, hydro-pneumatic suspension. Out of 78 cars that
left Rabat for this 4, km race crossing deserts and mountains, only seven arrived in Casablanca.
Among these were three sedans in "Tourisme" and two coupes in "Prototypes" category. They
grabbed the 1st, 2nd, 3rd, 5th and 6th places. B2 cyl. Would you like to sell products for this
vehicle on Amazon. Learn how. There's a problem loading this menu right now. Learn more
about Amazon Prime. Get free delivery with Amazon Prime. Back to top. Get to Know Us.
Amazon Payment Products. English Choose a language for shopping. Skip to main content.
Exterior Accessories. Mirrors Exterior Mirrors Towing Mirrors. Interior Accessories. Amazon
Music Stream millions of songs. Amazon Advertising Find, attract, and engage customers.
Amazon Drive Cloud storage from Amazon. Alexa Actionable Analytics for the Web. Sell on
Amazon Start a Selling Account. AmazonGlobal Ship Orders Internationally. Amazon Rapids
Fun stories for kids on the go. ComiXology Thousands of Digital Comics. DPReview Digital
Photography. East Dane Designer Men's Fashion. Shopbop Designer Fashion Brands. Deals
and Shenanigans. Ring Smart Home Security Systems. Amazon Subscription Boxes Top

subscription boxes â€” right to your door. PillPack Pharmacy Simplified. Amazon Renewed
Like-new products you can trust. Amazon Second Chance Pass it on, trade it in, give it a second
life. The Citroen DS shocked the world when it was released in As you can see, the styling was
unlike anything seen before. Things were pretty high tech under the skin too, with its
complicated hydropneumatic system. This Citroen DS 21 has been in storage for about eleven
years, but Grandpa is now ready to sell. One of the green spheres is visible in the shot above.
The suspension used these oil filled cylinders in place of conventional springs. This allowed the
car to be self-leveling and provided a smooth ride. It also made things complicated and hard to
work on. Power is provided to the front wheels by a cc four cylinder engine attached to an
automatic transmission. The seller claims that the car ran when put into storage and that it only
had 59k on the odometer. After being parked for all those years, the Grandson thought they
could just stick a new battery under the hood and start it up. A better idea would have been to
drain the fuel tank and change the oil before trying to crank it over again. Single spoke steering
wheels may not be the most aesthetically pleasing pieces of work, but they sure made the
interior of the DS unique. French engineers always wanted to do things a bit different and the
succeeded here. We are not sure if their ideas really made for an enjoyable driving experience,
but at least you were sure to stand out. Inside things look complete and in decent condition.
Just repair the seats and give it a good cleaning. After cleaning of the dust, this Citroen should
look good as new. Supposedly it was resprayed not long before being put into storage. The
person who wrote up the listing does not know much about automobiles, so if we were
seriously considering this car, we would want to call up Grandpa to get all the details. Thanks to
R. Elliott for sending this in. Please contact if there is a problem with bidding. This is my
favorite car, and would be good for here in Alaska. Citroenista Kenneth Nelson taught me a few
decades ago the purpose of the one spoke steering wheel. One of my dream garage fillers is a
DS 23 Pallas. Marvelous ride. My Dad had one of these. I remember well the button brake pedal.
Trying to pull the car up on a trailer and something happened. Great photos of great cars!
Current bid 3. D-models drive fantastic and in Europe the prices has been going up and still do.
This is one of my dream cars, but for now, I have to seddel with second best, the successor to
the D-model, the CX of wich I have two. Regarding the D, beware of rust, especially in the floor
boards, panels, trunk floor and the entire rear end, because the roof can leak and water running
in and corrode the C pillars. Rear fenders can be removed very easily, because they are bolted
on with a screw, as they must be removed in case of changing a wheel. It had a 4-speed
semiautomatic, which operated via a hydraulic clutch. The car is a very rare specimen indeed,
as was the ponly year with the new front, but the old dashboard, which was redesigned in The
Pallas should have red velour cloth seats with white offsettings and seatbacks, to match the
door trim? I owned a ID 19 that serves me well for many years. I love the cars! Don't post your
car for sale in the comments. Click here to get it featured on the homepage instead. Or
subscribe without commenting. Subscribe to our free daily email to continue reading:. No
thanks, maybe later. Already have an account? Log in. Barn Finds. Jesse Mortensen. More:
Citroen. Like This? Get Our Daily Email. Comments Bob. One of my favorites.. Anthony
Wurthmann. One spoke steering wheel, the french do it there own way. Mark Hershoren. Looks
like the eBay link was broken before. All fixed now. Bus Plunge. Thanks for sharing, Bus
Plunge. Cool old photos. Mads Henriksen. Never mind, still a very interresting project. Fritz
Schenk. No Reserve: Chevrolet Corvette. Frequency: Daily. Get Daily Email Updates:. Signup for
our free daily newsletter: Unsubscribe anytime. Enjoying Barn Finds? Subscribe to our free
daily email to continue reading: No thanks, maybe later. Free View Limit Reached! Images are
general in nature and may not reflect the specific vehicle selected. Introduced at the Paris Motor
Show, it was constructed of very thin steel, had an air-cooled twin-cylinder engine of cc and
9hp, and was intended for mass appeal. Inboard front brakes and four-wheel independent
suspension, with longitudinal coil springs and inertial dampers by each wheel rounded out the
mechanicals. Inside, the seats were deckchairs and the gearshift stuck out of the dash like an
umbrella handle. The curious design continued throughout, as the canvas sunroof on early cars
extended all the way to the back bumper and the wiper was driven off the speedometer cable
the only instrument. If the car is not in motion, the thought seemed to be, what use is a wiper?
The first 2CVs were a huge sales hit, and were all gray in color with suicide front doors. The
model evolved slightly through the s, with a smooth hood replacing the ripple bonnet , the
appearance of a cc engine , the introduction of front-hinged front doors , and the use of rear
quarter windows The cc engine was bumped to cc in and the two engines made up the 2CV4
and 2CV6 through the s and into the s. Disc brakes followed in Produced from to , the car
carried an engine both fore and aft to power all wheels. Corrugated, boxy vans were also
produced, but typically led hard commercial lives and are quite rare today. The black
Charleston, with gray, yellow, and maroon side panels, was produced in the s and s and is

easily identifiable due to its unique color scheme. About 5, black and maroon Charlestons were
imported new in , typically fitted with older VINS. Today the Citroen 2CV is beloved as a classic
French icon. It is beloved for its simplicity, which LJK Setright called "the most intelligent
application of minimalism ever to succeed as a car. Top speed ranges from 40 mph mph, and
there are virtually no hills the car can climb quickly. A radio is pointless given default cabin
noise, and just about anybody can pry the car open should they feel like stealing it. Very few
Citroen 2CVs were imported into the U. Most of the cars on U. A wise buyer will make sure their
car came from the south and west of France, Spain and Portugal, rather than northern Europe.
Check the front axle tube mounts, longitudinal shock mounts and the gas tank area first. On the
body, floors, sills, windshield frames â€” especially around the vent â€” rear panels above the
bumper and fender edges are potentially nasty. Also check the rear bolt area of the front fender,
and the headlight bracket support. With 3. The one exception can be early trim pieces. Body
panels are readily available and easy to install, meaning body work is not as scary or expensive
a proposition as on other cars. Pre models are the most collectible and increasingly difficult to
locate. After that, condition and color tend to drive a purchase rather than model year. For all
Hagerty Insurance clients: The values shown do not imply coverage in this amount. In the event
of a claim, the guaranteed value s on your policy declarations page is the amount your vehicle s
is covered for, even if the value displayed here is different. If you would like to discuss your
Hagerty Insurance policy, please call us at Model Overview Images are general in nature and
may not reflect the specific vehicle selected. We use cookies to enhance your experience. By
continuing to visit this site you agree to our use of cookies. The idea for a vehicle with a plastic
body came from Count Roland de la Poype, whose factory would later assemble the boxes.
After a press presentation in Deauville in May , it was unveiled to the general public at the Paris
Motor Show the same year. Most of the mechanical components, including the cc engine, come
from the Dyane 6. Modular, it can be completely uncovered, including the windscreen, all the
elements above the body belt being removable. It will also become an essential accessory in
coastal regions, furnishing many second homes. Produced for 19 years, it was finally removed
from the catalogue in The copy we propose is a second hand entirely restored by Mr. Cardinal
and one of his friends a few years ago. The engine has been rebuilt, the white bodywork
completely replaced, as have the upholstery, tarpaulin and black doors. Its counter shows km,
which corresponds to the distance covered since the restoration. The car starts off at a quarter
turn and its road test gave us complete satisfaction. See all lots. Year of manufacture. Car type.
Number of doors. Number of seats. Exterior colour. Fuel type. French registration document
Chassis no. Follow us on Social Media. We use cookies to enhance your experience. By
continuing to visit this site you agree to our use of cookies. Launched at the Paris motor show
in , the Citroen DS shocked the world with its aerodynamic design and innovative technology. A
symbol of French ingenuity, the DS was a spaceship by the standards of the time. There are
very few cars manufactured today that can match the ride and comfort of a Citroen DS and it
was an unlikely winner of the Monte Carlo Rally in and due to the hydro pneumatic suspension
coping so well over rough terrain. This Example: This example is a South African model
manufactured in It w
doorbird wiring diagram
abodiesonly
flex power genius
as then sold to the current owner who commissioned a restoration to his specifications at great
expense which included modern upgrades such as an air conditioning system and a retro
modern sound system Bluetooth and USB connectivity Details of restoration: Rust removal
from chassis right rear corner and right-side A pillar Full respray Refurbish and spray all rims
white Retrim interior red leather seats and door cards, new carpets and seatbelts Radiator
refurbishment and new cap Custom audio system fitted â€” Rockford Fosgate rear speaker and
Retrosound head unit Bluetooth and USB Retrofit aircon system Yellow French style headlight
bulbs Fit period correct rear sunblind Side chrome strips fitted New wiring loom Major service
Oil and filters LHM fluid New spark plugs New condenser and contact sets New rotor New
ignition coil. See all lots. Year of manufacture. Car type. Lot number. Interior colour. Number of
doors. Number of seats. Exterior colour. Fuel type. Follow us on Social Media.

